
 

 

January 2025 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Ofsted Visit 
 
I want to say a very big thank you for all the support, prayers, and good wishes that you 
shared with us at SMRT during the two-day visit from Ofsted (28 and 29 January). It was 
enormously helpful to know that we had your support, and how much you appreciate the 
work we do to support our students to achieve their very best. 
 
I am extremely proud of the way that our students, and staff, rose to the occasion and were 
able to demonstrate all that we do here. We will continue to strive to provide the absolute 
best provision for our families and the community going forwards. Our goal remains to 
ensure that all our students develop the skills, knowledge, and Alive qualities so that they 
can make their unique contribution to the world. 
 
The inspection team were able to share with us the response to the Parent View survey: 
Over 90% of parents said they would recommend the school, which is significantly higher 
than the average. We are grateful to those of you who were able to share your views with 
the inspection team and we are committed to continuous improvement. 
 
I will share the outcome as soon as the report has been through the Ofsted quality 
assurance process. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Del Planter 
Headteacher 
 


